CHASA Meeting
Thursday 28th April 2022, 3.45pm Crayke Primary School
Attendees:
Mrs Judi Jackson, Jonathan Dawson, Tracey Swiers, Becky Stubbins, Victoria Cain, Sally Ford, Sarah Sayner, Stacey Short, Helen Champion, Victoria Griffin, Marta Colman
Reps:
Natasha Jagger has volunteered to join Helen Champion as a Year 4 representative. Becky to add Natasha to class reps Whatsapp group.
Cinema Night – Friday 13th May
It was agreed that the timings would be 5pm – 7pm because there is an after-school club running until 4.30pm. Tickets are to be £5 per child which includes film, hotdog and biscuit. Mrs Jackson to issue online Microsoft forms to parents/carers to fill out if their child wants to attend the event, to include dietary requirement/ medical details. The £5 admission fee to be handed by parent/carer to relevant year rep who will issue a wristband – child’s name, contact number and allergies to be written on this and worn by child on night. Forms to be filled out and money paid by Friday 6th May.
Mrs Yates will make the biscuits for the event as has happened previously. Leanne will provide 90 x meat sausages; Tracey will purchase the vegan sausages and buy 2 x ketchup for the event. Charlotte Clark will purchase 100 x bread buns and napkins. Tracey advised that all receipts to be kept and handed to her.  Children to bring their own pre-filled water bottles. 30 sausages each to be cooked by Jonathan, Becky and Charlotte. Tracey to cook vegan sausages. Children to be signed in at entrance, hotdogs to be served straight away and biscuits to be served at interval along with water re-fills. On collection children to be signed out to person named on pre-filled form. 
There are 14 volunteers for the event, the roles have been allocated as follows:
· Toilet duty: Mrs Judi Jackson, Sally Ford

· Film duty: Jonathan Dawson

· Entrance and Exit: Judi Jackson, Tracey Swiers, Marta Colman, Victoria Cain (main hall in between)

· Kitchen duty/ distribution of food: Becky Stubbins, Louise Beeson, Charlotte Clark, Jonathan Dawson, Elly Dawson
· Main hall supervisors: Helen Champion, Victoria Griffin, James Champion, Stacey Short

Kitchen volunteers to come earlier to prep the food ready for children’s arrival at 5pm.

DVD to be loaned from library. Marta to ask Jo for a list of U certificate films which the library have. 101 Dalmations animated version is a potential option.

All volunteers to be sent the link to complete the Safeguarding Children Basic Awareness training before the cinema night. This is free. A screenshot of each person’s certificate to be sent to Mrs Bacon for the school log. Mrs Jackson to send Becky the link and Becky to forward to volunteers.
Victoria shared PTA Safeguarding Policy from another school which we could use as a template for ours safeguarding policies. Mrs Jackson to review and advise of relevant amendments needed, so that it is ready before cinema event.
Summer Fair
The date agreed for the summer fair is Saturday 18th June 12 – 4pm at Crayke school. Preparation to start from 9/10am that day. 
Tracey has booked 2 x bouncy castles at cost of £180.

Becky has organised for Ray Plonska +1 to perform background music (electric guitar, bass and vocals) free of charge.
Tracey hasn’t yet bought alcohol license – Stacey has offered to do this as she will be running the bar.

School staff would prefer to run a cake stall on main field/playground as opposed to tea/coffee cakes from classroom. In this way they can feel more included in main event.

Victoria to look into inviting coffee van to sell teas and coffees instead as most felt it was important to offer hot drinks (even if we don’t make profit on this).
Stacey to check if sports hall still has coconut shy and if school still have balls for this stall. Stacey also to check if Mrs Agar and Mrs Bramell have marquees and wooden stocks.
Bunting made by the children for jubilee celebrations can be used for the fair.

Sponsorship – Mrs Jackson to ask the 27 children in Oak class to write a letter to companies asking for raffle prizes/ sponsor ship for stalls. If companies can pay for stall costs (e,g. sponsor the bar/bbq/bouncy castles) or give donation, then profits from fair will obviously be higher.
Jonathan to copy letters if needed and distribute to local companies. 

Raffle tickets can be sent home in book bags prior to the fair.

Stalls will be allocated as follows to year group reps, who will organise stall and rotas with their year groups:
Reception (Hannah and Victoria G) – Coconut shy

Year 1 (Katie Liddell and Rachel Keaney) - BBQ 

Year 2 (Victoria and Sally) – Wooden stocks

Year 3 (Sam and Becky) - Beat the Goalie – school has football goals and balls we can borrow

Year 4 – (Helen and Natasha) Bouncy castles

Year 5 – (Tracey and Sarah) Entrance/ Raffle tickets
Year 6 (Stacey and Louise) – Bar 

Year 6 pupils – Match the teddy / preloved uniform stall /book stall (or this can run with honesty box), other ideas if they so wish – 100 board/ date in diary/ shoot the hoop
School staff/ yr 6 – Cake stall (Mrs Yates will bake scones) Sweet/nik nak jam jars – sell for £1 each
Ice cream stall – Charlotte Clark & Marian Plonska

Gin Bar - Jette

Face painting/hair braiding – this is very popular and often long queues so would need plenty of volunteers and good organisation. Abbi Bramwell has helped with this in the past.
Parents/carers to be asked to donate – sweet/nik nak jars, clean teddies, cakes, preloved uniform, preloved books, raffle prizes/sponsorship – in the past the wooden easel has been put out at the front of school and people have written down which stall they could sponsor or any contributions that they can make.
Stacey to forward stalls document to Becky to edit.
Spreadsheet with stalls to be created by Becky and added to google docs to be shared with reps who have access and also shared on Reps Whatsapp group.

Donation Requests

Mrs Jackson asked for £2,000 contribution from CHASA to go towards the cost of the new running track (which costs 22k in total). CHASA agreed that it would be good to use the Summer Fair as a specific fundraiser for this.
AOB
Victoria has spoken to local company Paw Print in Easingwold about producing Crayke School uniform, they will match current prices. Victoria to discuss further with Mrs Jackson.
Upcoming meetings
The next meeting will be Thursday 19th May. There will then be another meeting 2 weeks later, then weekly meetings after that running up to the fair, to ensure adequate planning for the fair.
